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Minutes of  
Algonquin Village Special Liquor Commission Hearing 

held in Village Board Room on February 9, 2016 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 
CALL TO ORDER:    A roll call showed the following Commissioners were present: 
Debby Sosine, Brian Dianis, Jim Steigert, Jerrold Glogowski, Robert Smith, John Spella, 
John Schmitt.  Village Clerk Jerry Kautz was also in attendance.   
 
Staff in Attendance: Tim Schloneger, Police Chief John Bucci, and Village Attorney 
Kelly Cahill.    
 
Liquor Commissioner John Schmitt opened the meeting at 7:00 PM. 
 

For Alleged Violations of Chapter 33, Liquor Control and Liquor Licensing, of the 
Algonquin Municipal Code and applicable sections of the Illinois Compiled Statutes 

Selling/Serving Alcohol to Minors 
 
(Please Note: A Court Reporter was present to take verbatim minutes) 
 
1.  Fisholee Enterprises, Inc. d/b/a Neros Pizza and Pub, at 300 Eastgate Court,    

Algonquin 60102 
  
Tracy Fisholee in attendance representing the license holder. 
This was their second offense the last dating back to 2010; they pleaded guilty to liquor 
violation, Selling Alcohol to Minors. Under questioning, Ms. Fisholee explained the 
circumstances; the bartender realized too late that she should have not handed the 
beers to the underage buyer.  Commissioner Schmitt levied a $2,000 fine plus court 
costs and a two day suspension to be administered on February 25 & 26, 2016.  All 
Commission Members consented. 
 
2.  MPS Mart, Inc. d/b/a Citgo, 609 South Main Street, Algonquin 60102 
 
Bito Babu represented himself as owner. 
First offense, pleaded guilty to liquor violation, Selling Alcohol to Minors. Commissioner 
Schmitt levied a $1,500.00 fine plus court costs for selling to a minor and that the clerk 
had no BASSET training.  All Commission Members consented. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  Being no further business, Commissioner Schmitt adjourned the 
meeting at 7:34 p.m.  
 
 
Submitted; __________________________________ 
                       Jerry Kautz, Village Clerk  


